AISKEW & LEEMING BAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 25 October 2017
Motel Leeming, Leeming Bar.
Chair:  Councillor Neil Pocklington
Councillors attended: Councillors Redman, Les, Marr, Kennedy and Asquith.
County Councillor A Wilkinson, District Councillors Barningham and Noone

Members of the Public:  3
1.  
Public questions:  A Resident informed the Council that an old milestone may be found beside the Council Depot on Northallerton Road.  He asked if it would be possible for the Council to have this re-sited.  The Council will pursue this and the Clerk informed the Council that there was money available for this.


The Resident also reported that street lights on Leeming Lane from the Co-op to Freeman’s Way have been going out before midnight.  Councillor Les said he would look into this and report back.


District Councillor Noone brought up the repainting of the railings on Aiskew Bank.  He was informed that NYCC has now repaired the railings.  It was suggested by the Council that NYCC be contacted to make sure the railings are now safe before going ahead with painting.  Clerk to action.  
2.
Apologies:  Councillor Alex Sutcliffe and County Councillor John Weighell.
3.
 Minutes: The Minutes were accepted by all Councillors present and signed by the 
Chairman.
4.
Police Report:  Sgt Perrin has been seconded until December so there will be no 
Police reports until then.  The Council can contact Bedale Police Station if 
necessary.
5.
County Council Report:  Northallerton Police custody cells have now been closed. 

NYCC Business case against the Police Commissioner’s proposals has been rejected by them.  The Police Commissioner is taking this up with central government and NYCC will also pass their business case, objecting to the proposals, to the relative central government office.

Street lighting is being changed to LED lighting.  Any complaints can be made on NYCC Highways portal.


County Councillors Les and Wilkinson are meeting with Highways Officers to discuss sign positioning at the new roundabouts. 
6.
Hambleton District Council Report:  HDC Budget Consultation ends on 28 October 2017
7.
 External Committee Reports:  A new Clerk has been appointed for the Joint Burial   Board.

 
Bedale Hall Trust was attended by Cllr Les.  The transfer of the lease from Bedale Town Council and Aiskew & Leeming Bar Parish Council is still ongoing.

Cllr Kennedy attended the Bedale and Villages Forum where distribution of money was discussed.
8.
 Leeming Bar Residents Association:  The Report was circulated and noted.  
9.
Clerk’s Report:  The Clerk informed the Council that no reply had been received 
from 
McDonalds regarding a contribution towards the purchase of a litter bin.  
Cllr 
Marr will take this up. 

The Clerk asked the Council if poppy wreaths were to purchased for Aiskew & Leeming 
Bar School and Bedale Church. After a discussion it was decided to order two wreaths 
from Braithwaites, Leeming Bar.  Clerk will order, Cllrs Redman will collect the wreath 
for the school and deliver it and Cllr Asquith will collect the one for Bedale Church and 
lay it on behalf of the Parish. 
10.
Correspondence:  A donation was requested from Great North Air Ambulance and the 
yearly contribution of £150 was requested from Bedale TIC.  Both these requests will be 
an Agenda Item at the next meeting.

An email was received from a Resident asking who is responsible for the trees on the 
Public Right of Way to the rear of Ings View, Aiskew.  The Council determined that as 
this is a Bridle Way the trees are not the responsibility of the Parish.  Clerk to inform the 
Resident.
11.
General Parish Matters:  The proposal of changing the Parish name was discussed 
and it was decided that a notice is required on the Leeming Bar Notice Board before 
this can be taken forward.  Cllr Asquith will action.

Cllr Kennedy reported that she has been in contact with HDC Licencing Department 
regarding late noise from the White Rose in Leeming Bar.  This is being investigated.

12.
Highways:  A request to trim back the trees, overhanging the road where the new 
Zebra 
Crossing is being installed, was received from NYCC.  This was discussed and it 
was agreed that this could go ahead.  Clerk to inform NYCC.
12.1
National Highways are liaising with NYCC to replace temporary signage with new 
signage at the new road arrangements.
12.2
The overgrown footpath at the north side of the A684 at the garage and crossing was 
discussed.  It was decided that the Clerk contact NYCC Highways with a request to 
clear the path to make it walkable.

12.3
Speeding on Bedale Road from Aiskew Garage to Bedale Road was discussed and the 
possibility of installing a Visual Activated Sign.  Clerk to look into this.
13.
Hambleton District Council Planning Decisions:  Noted.
 

14.
Hambleton District Council Planning Applications:  Cllr J Asquith stated a non pecuniary declaration of interest.
           Planning Ref: 17/01998/CLP was discussed.  The Councillors had no observations.
14.1
Refusal ofPlanning Application for play area at back of the White Rose:  This was built without planning consent.  Planning decision dated 17 October 2017. Clerk to follow up.
15.
Rospa Reports:  These were discussed and due to the information received on Kingfisher Play Park it was decided to put a notice on the giant rope swing closing it to use until the correct action could be taken either to repair or remove it.  Cllr Pocklington to action.  The Clerk to contact the manufacturers to ascertain if it is still under warranty.

15.1
Possible play equipment for Otterbeck Way was discussed.  It was decided that a letter asking for Residents views would be distributed to each household in Otterbeck Way.


Clerk has had 60 letters printed and Cllrs Pocklington and Marr will distribute them.

16.
Allotments:  A new Tenancy Agreement was discussed.  It was decided that the new agreement set up by Cllr Asquith would be implemented but first the agreement had to be cross checked with the existing rules.  Cllr Asquith to action. Clerk to format a letter informing the Allotment Holders of this new agreement.
16.
Finance:  The monthly accounts were agreed by all Councillors present.
16.1
Precept and Budget:  It was decided to move this item to the November Meeting.

The Financial Officer distributed a financial update and relative information.
17.
Items for next Agenda:  The proposed new name for the Parish;  Rospa Report; 
 
Budget and  Precept;   Play equipment proposal for Otterbeck Way;
           Yearly contribution to TIC; Donation to Great North Air Ambulance; New litter bin. 
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